Suburban Library Cooperative

System Managers Meeting

Tuesday, December 16, 2008

9:30 AM
FYI 
Darlene Radcliffe (SLC) briefly discussed the breakdown of delivery bins distribution. She gave handouts to Chris to pass out. The list is to help libraries so they will know how many bins they are supposed to have at a time in order to rid of the need to use boxes.  Libraries need to go over the list to see if the number of bins is too high/low and let Darlene know at paquettd@libcoop.net if she should make any changes. 
SLC thanked everybody for bringing in all of the holiday goodies!

Chris introduced Sherry Hupp, SLC’s new director. 

MeLCat
Rosemary (SCS) asked why she is not getting personal hold notifications from MeLCat. Other SCS staff members are receiving notices but she is not. This issue was being worked on by MeLCat but is not resolved. SLC asked if anything could be getting caught in her Spam Line but Rosemary said no. She tried different steps with check out of materials but nothing is working to allow notifications. SLC will contact MeLCat to further investigate this issue.
SHL just wanted to remind everybody that the MeLCat label maker will have revisions in January. The following is from the email MeLCat sent:

THE GOOD NEWS!
MeL Delivery has grown to include almost 700 libraries throughout the state of Michigan! We are providing an incredible service to Michigan library patrons! 

THE BAD NEWS –
MeL Delivery services four libraries with Lyon in their name: Lyons Township District Library, Lyons Township Branch, Lyon Township Public Library, and Salem-South Lyon District Library. This is just one example of the many, many similar library names that can make searching the label maker a research project, and can result in items being delivered incorrectly.

MeL Delivery needs to be simple, accurate, and efficient ~ for both the libraries involved and the ProMed delivery staff.

THE LATEST NEWS!
The MeL Delivery Advisory Committee met in October 2008, and approved the following changes to label making procedures: 

**All libraries will log in to the ProMed label maker site using their MeL agency codes – including libraries that do not participate in MeLCat. ***Please Note*** All delivery log in codes WILL be changing! Your code will include the first 3 numerals that indicate your delivery zone to ProMed, followed by your MeL agency code. MeL Delivery will send your delivery code to you, and a list will be available on the web site: http://www.mlcnet.org/cms/sitem.cfm/library_tools/mel_delivery/

**The label maker will be searchable by either library name, or MeL agency code.

**Library staff should verify both matching points when printing labels.

**MeL Delivery labels will look somewhat different, simplified - in an effort to alleviate sorting challenges.

**Library names on the label maker will match the library names on MeLCat paging slips.

**Library naming standards will be determined by MeL staff.

**It is strongly recommended that libraries add the MeL agency code to their OCLC Constant Data.

These changes will be activated the second week of January 2009. 
NCIP

SLC had a recent email from Sirsi and they are waiting since September 2008 to hear from MLC and III on the status. 
Delivery

SLC has a contract through December (possibly through January 2009) with Red Hot Deliveries to do the driving and loading and unloading of the trucks. The company hired Denis, the delivery person previously with Trinity Delivery. Red Hot Deliveries is a small, family owned business that is roughly 7-8 years old. They have given SLC an annual contract for a possible bid ($14.30 per stop). 
Council feels SLC should take more time to find a long-term delivery company. Therefore SLC will continue to get quotes from different companies. This will be on the next Council meeting agenda. For the time being, SLC will continue to do the sorting in-house. Currently, SLC has 3 part-time sorters come in daily at 4 PM. Also, SLC is investigating how to improve the current space to make more room for a permanent on-site sorting facility. 
Please note: Council brought up the question as to whether or not libraries pre-sorting bins was helpful. Yes, this is extremely helpful and time saving for SLC. This is especially helpful if there are dedicated bins plainly marked, and/or bins that are pre-sorted alphabetically (i.e. a bin with SBL, SCS, and SHL items). 

There are over 900 SLC bins now. This should be enough for every library. 


RAY asked who the back up sorters would be if the three were unable to sort. SLC staff would be the back up sorters as well as hopefully getting a list of volunteers to call if this were the case. 

SCS asked if the libraries could get a list of delivery routes. Handouts were passed out during the meeting. 

The majority agreed they were happy with delivery. Full bins are preferred but if a dedicated bin is half-full, that is fine, too.

Symphony

SLC wanted to remind everybody that Symphony is currently loaded on the test server. There is not much different from Workflows except some upgrades, etc. Therefore there should not be any drastic changes when switching over next year. SLC will make these test computers available to libraries in the SLC training center in January. SLC will let the libraries know when this will be available. SLC sees this as a smooth transition and is excited to get this going.
ROG asked if there was a list of changes the libraries could have. SLC will send out additional information out to the listserv.

Museum Pass Stats

Some of the libraries were discharging museum passes and this created a higher statistic total than was accurate. Charlie (SLC) will send out an email to the listserv recommending the process for deleting the museum passes properly, as well as any additional information regarding this issue.
Old PC’s for self check

SLC has a stock pile of old PC’s that were offered to libraries over a year ago. SHL, TPL and SCS have a few of these PC’s already. This is the last call to libraries. If nobody wants the PC’s SLC will offer to staff and then as the last step send them to be recycled. If libraries do want the PC’s, please let SLC know by December 31, 2008. SLC will set them up and bring them to the libraries. 
Libraries can still use self check out computers even with the RFID coming. The only thing is the self check-out computers will not turn off the RFID security when the patron is leaving the building. 
Cataloging

Lauren (SLC) updated all serial records in mid-November for 2009. This was done from a list Kristen Valyi-Hax gave Lauren in the past. If any serials were not entered, please let Lauren know and she will add them ASAP.
Lauren let everybody know that most of the libraries are doing a great job with cataloging and not adding any unnecessary records/ISBN.

Round Robin
At the next meeting (January) the Pro-Med intransit list is to be completed by all libraries. 

ROG asked if other libraries have play-a-ways.  The libraries that do have play-a-ways have a small collection. SBL said they do not have high circulation stats. Most of the libraries that have play-a-ways do not sell ear buds or batteries and the patrons are fine with this. 
MPL is having difficulties with the expired holds report. Two items were on the report that didn’t go out in delivery until yesterday, and yet were appearing on the report. Other libraries agreed they are having problems with this report as well. SLC is to look into this report. Please send any examples of problems you are having this report to slcstaff@libcoop.net . 

SBL offered bubble bags to any library that needed them.
RAY is officially a MeLCat library.

SHL gave SLC examples of an item being on hold but having a location of lost-claim. SLC will look into this.

UPL suggested that a problem libraries might be having with the expired hold report is that when patrons cancel the hold themselves, in iBistro, it causes problems with the report. SLC can run log scans to see if this is the issue for a library by request. 

Gloria (SHL) wanted to let everybody know it has been a joy working with everybody. This is her last system managers meeting since she is retiring the end of December. She will possibly go on the circulation sub list.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 13 at 9:30 AM at SLC.

The meeting adjourned at 10:20 AM.

Present: 

Gloria Pierce (SHL), Cathy Les (SHL), Michele McQuaid (TPL), Rosemary Orlando (SCS), Pat Price (EPL), Annette Goike (MPL), Lynn Couck (LEN), Marsha Doege (UPL), Oksana Urban (WPL), Margaret Smith (ARM), Kathy McKinney (TPL), Elizabeth Erlich (MCL), Mo Swanwick (ROG), William Blevins (ROG), Nicole Laviolette (SCS), Rebecca Cousineau (FRA), Suzanne Graham (RAY), Diane Burgeson (SBL), Chris Frezza (SLC), Sherry Hupp (SLC), Lauren Boggs (SLC), Amy Shaughnessy (SLC).
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